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Calendar of Events

Please review your contact 
information for the roster and 
notify Anne Laviolette of any 

changes.  THANK YOU!

ATTENTION FIRST TIME MARC 
NATIONAL MEMBERS: 

MARC is offering a one year 
membership for $22.50 which is 
half-price.   This includes full 

membership and a year’s 
subscription to “Model A News”.   

Application form needs to filled out 
by Dwayne Meier, Club Treasurer.

MONTHLY MEETINGS
7:00 pm LAST Tuesday

Central Christian Church
 6595 Guilford Road
Rockford, IL  61107

OFFICERS
Co-Presidents

Ron Lanquist        
(815) 494-8450
rglanquist@gmail.com 
Jim Morley
(815) 979-6980
jsmorley4@hotmail.com

Vice President
Wayne Henson
(815) 645-8695
battgcmdr@aol.com

Treasurer
Dwayne Meier
(779) 771-8412 
demeier2002@yahoo.com

Secretary
Anne Laviolette
(815) 623-2056
Blueloon90@hotmail.com

Directors
         Bob Bellard
         Bill Cummings
         Larry Ethun
         John Hausen
         Ron Kramer
         Chuck Milazzo
Tools

Ann & Lee Laviolette
          (815) 218-3055
          Blueloon90@hotmail.com
Newsletter & Era Fashion

Chris Aupperle
(815) 397-4059
aupps31ford@comcast.net

Social Concerns
Nan Stewart
(815) 885-3467

Webmaster
Doug Mather
(815) 648-4907
Dougm@espi.com

Tour Coordinator
Kathy Forbes

         (815) 218-1047
         chatiekathy@comcast.net
Parade Coordinator
         Bob Bellard
         (608) 362-8356
Breakfast/Dinner Club Coord.
         John Hausen
         (815) 544-6004
Wedding Coordinator
         Alice Whitney
         (815) 895-5023
MARC Mileage Program Coord.
         Al Pedersen

(815) 865-5194
 acool29a@gmail.com

Sunday, June 3
   9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Fri. – Sun., August 17-19, 2018 
Tour to Model A Day in

Amana, Iowa

22nd Annual Model A Day
in Sharon, Wisconsin
(Picnic afterwards in
Martin Park located in
Loves Park, Illinois)
http://www.historicdowntownsharon.com/model-a-day.html

Sunday, June 24 -
Sunday, July 1

MARC  National Meet
Branson, Missouri

https://mark35879.wixsite.com/dancininbranson18

Sunday, July 15
     line up – 12:30
     parade – 2:00

ByronFest Parade – Byron, Illinois

Wednesday, July 4
     line up -12:00-1:30
     parade - 2:00

Let Freedom Ring Festival Parade
Mt. Morris, Illinois

Friday, August 3 –
      Sunday, August 5

Trip to Model A Day – Amana, Iowa
(contact Jim Morlety for details)

https://www.hawkamodelaclub.org/iowa-model-a-day/imad-2018

Sunday, August 15 Annual Club Picnic – Martin Park
Loves Park, Illinois

(lineup at David L. Rahn  Jr. High School
 on Brayton Road) 

(starts at Maple and 2nd Streets
 behind the schools) 



Dear Members,
    Next month’s issue marks my 10 years as editor of 
your newsletter!  It has been a joy and privilege to bring interesting Club news 
and features to you. However, it time to “pass the baton” on to someone who 
will take over this position. The format of the newsletter can be simpler with 
the basic information you have come to expect. Anyone with a few computer 
skills on a Word program can do this job! Please contact me. My last issue 
will be September of this year. I will be happy to mentor the new editor for the 
October and November issues.
        Drive safely,   

 Treasurer’s Report is available on request
Dwayne E. Meier, Treasurer 

Glimpse from the Gavel

Editor’s Extras

     The Rockford-Ford A’s are on the move again. Longtime members 
Wendell Anderson, Dave Werckle and their wives planed an overnight 
tour to Peoria, IL. There were 7 Model A’s, a 57 Chevy and a modern van. 
We lined up and left the Byron McDonald’s at 7:00 AM. Trouble started 
early. The blacktop country road “the planners” traveled on during their 
trial trips was being coated with tar. A new route was chosen and we were 
again on our way - traveling southeast to Peoria. Prior to arriving in 
Peoria, there was word of a breakdown. The “forward” cars continued to 
the next town where we could safely pull off the road. The cars in the rear 
stopped to help. A roadside repair wasn't possible, the car was transported 
to a nearby gas station. Member Lee Laviolette traveled from Roscoe to 
retrieve the disabled car with a trailer. Members helping members!
     We were met in Peoria by some members of the local Club led by Kay 
Lee, a National Director in MAFCA. They led us to a tour of a plastic 
vacuum forming factory which fabricates parts for Caterpillar. We then 
traveled to a local outside drive-in for a late lunch followed by a scenic 
tour of a high-perched park looking over the Illinois River. Then off to 
some historical areas. The evening was topped off by a great dinner at a 
local golf course. The next morning we were lead to the Caterpillar 
museum for a tour. Very interesting. After an introductory video, we 
viewed both old and new pieces of equipment. Great tour! That afternoon 
some stayed for lunch and others returned home without issues.
     Memorial Day was a HOT one - 16 Model A’s made it to the 
Pecatonica Parade. Although there were some overheating issues, we all 
made it through. After the parade, we were treated by shade, cake, ice-
cream and cookies at Charlie and Flo Monk’s. What a fun day! The May 
regular meeting drew 51 in attendance. Co-President, Jim Morley ran a 
great meeting and demonstrated both old and new universal joints and 
Ron Lanquist demonstrated a steering column support. Folks...If you’re 
not attending events you're missing out on a LOT of FUN and activities -
Can’t wait for Sharon Model A Day!

Let’s Join These Tours 
with the 

Rockford Chapter of Model T Ford 
Club International

Sunday, June 10 – Dairy Breakfast at a Local Farm

Sunday, July 22 – Surprise Tour

Saturday, August 11 – Steam Show in Sycamore, Illinois

Monday, September 3 – Labor Day Presidents Tour

Sunday, October – Pumpkin Tour
http://clubs.hemmings.com/rockfordmtfca/membership.html

May 29, 2018 Meeting Minutes
   submitted by Anne Laviolette, Secretary 

1. Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Welcome members. 51 in attendance. Welcome new member Joe Maurer!
3. Thank you to Tony and Alice Whitney for the delicious cookies and treats! 
Thank you to Bill and Chris Aupperle for making the coffee and setting up! Thank 
you to all the members who help set up and take down for our meetings!
4. Social Concerns: Terry Clark is recuperating in Morning Star Village.
5. Treasurer’s report –available on request.
6. The portable “ahooga” horn for the “Old Towne Band” performance, assembled  
by Charlie Monk and Ron Lanquist, was not used because it was too loud.
7. The Overnight Spring Tour to Peoria was a well-attended and very interesting 
tour. Our thanks to Kay Lee and the Central Illinois A’s for hosting us and helping 
to set up the tour in their area! We toured Shamrock Plastics, Washington 
Historical Society, and the Caterpillar Visitor Center (quite the HUGE mining 
truck in there as well as some interesting antique Cats!).
8. Bill Aupperle said they are expecting a lot of registered cars at the National 
MARC Meet in Branson, MO. The host hotel is filled up but there is still room in 
neighboring hotels. There will be about 85 people attending the Fashion Seminar.
9. Bob Bellard asked if the club was interested in participating in the Polo parade 
on June 17. There was not much interest in going that far on Father’s Day. 
10. Past events: Jefferson Swap Meet – not many Model A parts; Little Hershey –
Model T parts, not much for A’s; Memorial Day Parade in Pecatonica yesterday 
was a scorcher! Everyone who made it to the parade made it through, but there was 
some overheating. Thanks to Charlie & Flo Monk for ice cream, cake & cookies!
11. Upcoming events: Model A Day in Sharon, WI on June 3; National MARC 
Meet in Branson, MO on June 24-July 1; Faith Lutheran Cruise-In in So. Beloit on 
June 30; “Let Freedom Ring” Parade in Mt. Morris on July 4; Cars That Time 
Forgot Car Show at Lake Lawn Resort on July 8; Iola Car Show and Swap Meet on 
July 12-14; ByronFest Parade on July 15; Vintage Transport Extravaganza in 
Union, IL on August 5; Annual Club Picnic in Martin Park on August 11; Model A 
Day in the Amana Colonies on August 17-19; Central Christian Church Car Show 
on September 8; Roscoe Lions Fall Festival Parade on September 9; Model A Day 
at the Gilmore Museum on September 15; Beloit Autorama on September 16; 
Stillman Valley Fall Festival Parade on September 23; Fall Jefferson on September 
28-30; Fall Tour-October ?; Annual Fall Banquet on November 11.
12. Everything is in place for Model A Day in Sharon, WI on June 3. We moved 
the swap meet vendors 1 block east to give us additional parking for cars (Mike 
Peters will arrive early to help them park), added a 50/50 raffle, have a carburetor 
(donated by Jim Morley) and distributor (donated by Ron Lanquist) for the other 
raffle (winner’s choice), and the new hats are here and ready for sale. The dash 
plaques are ready.. Sign-up for the various duties. Volunteers needed to arrive by 
6:45AM for tent setup and traffic control. Past years’ dash plaques will also be 
available for those who want to give to the “Donation Jar”, for the Downtown 
Sharon LLC. The Ehrenhofer fire truck and the fruit truck will have special parking 
places. Proceeds from the fruit truck sales go to MARC Youth Organization. We 
will be hosting the Rockford Model T Club for a picnic in Martin Park at 4:30 after 
Model A Day.
13. Everyone should think about new Officers for 2019. The current Officers are in 
their 2nd year now.
14. Chris Aupperle will also be stepping down from Newsletter Editor after a run 
of 10 years. She has done a wonderful job and will be hard to replace. Chris will be 
happy to mentor whoever decides to take her place.
15. Dave Clark spoke about his use of the new head puller that the club purchased 
late last year. He had the head off in 5 minutes without the usual prying and 
damage. Great addition to the tool crib!
16. Rubber chickens were awarded to Dave Clark, who cracked the head on his 
Tudor on the way down to Peoria, and Ron Kramer, who “fried” his condenser on 
the way home from the Memorial Day Parade in Pecatonica. Display those 
chickens proudly, guys! It means you are driving your cars!
17. Plans to attend the 2019 National MARC Meet in Dearborn, MI – Aug.4-10.
18. Car repairs: Jim Morley is going to pull his engine next week to try and cure his 
oil leak (2 quarts in 325 miles).
19. Winner of the attendance drawing was Art Leverington. 
20. Chris Aupperle showed a PowerPoint presentation on “Home Crafts and 
Fashion Arts in the Model A Era” that she will be presenting at the National 
MARC Meet. Great job, Chris!
21. Saturday Breakfast Club and monthly Dinner Club continue. Contact John and 
Sue Hausen for details. 
22. Club vests are 1 free to member ($17.00 for an extra) from Kathy Forbes; club 
patches ($4) and Rock-Ford A’s metal license topper ($20 unpainted / $25 painted) 
from Dwayne Meier; contact Lori Weber for embroidery ($10).
23. The next monthly meeting will be Tuesday, June 26 at 7 PM at Central 
Christian Church.

Happy motoring,  Jim & Ron



Tech-Tip: “Keeping Moisture Out of the Distributor ” 

http://www.mafca.com/downloads/Fashions/Articles/Measurements_2018-05.pdf

     The warm, gentle breezes of summer are almost here. Soon, Model A’s and their devoted owners will gather 
together at the National Convention in Sparks-Reno, various regional meets and local club activities. Events like these 
offer the perfect oppor-tunity to dress as though we belong in the Model A era. But how does one achieve that look? 
Start by getting your measure-ments. Your measurements are useful in selecting and sizing your pattern, sewing your 
garment, and measuring garments before trying them on. Some of the meets offer a Fashion Boutique where you can 
purchase era or era image clothing. Before you try on an era garment, measure the shoulder, bust, waist and hip areas of 
the garment. Doing so will not only save you the frustra-tion of trying on a garment that is too big or too small, it can 
save the garment itself. The following measuring instructions for women, men, and children are from The Art of 
Dressmaking, published by Butterick in 1927. The lovely thing about taking your measurements is that the method of 
doing so doesn’t change with the year.

     Have you ever driven your Model A in the rain, and have it “act up?” First 
the car begins to periodically “skip.” Then it begins to really run rough, until 
it just dies! The cause could be moisture in the distributor. Well, this is a 
common problem in cars without electronic ignitions. Usually, the humidity 
level in the atmosphere is something the hot engine “burns” off before 
coming in contact with our distributors. But, when it rains, there is just too 
much moisture in the atmosphere and the inside of the distributor cap will 
begin to “sweat.” This in turn causes moisture droplets to fall onto the points, 
thus interrupting the flow of electricity between the ignition coil and the 
spark plugs. Generally, if you can get the distributor dry, you can go on your 
merry way. But how to solve the problem before it happens is the real 
question. Nobody wants to try to stand in a downpour over a hot engine and 
try to dry out their distributor! WD-40 is the answer! 
     It was developed in 1953 by Norm Larson, founder of the Rocket 
Chemical Company, in San Diego, CA. WD-40, from the abbreviation 
"Water Displacement, 40th formula," was originally designed to repel water 
and prevent corrosion. If every 3-4 months you will open up your distributor 
and spray the underside of the cap and down into the distributor and the tops 
of the spark plugs and the plug “wires,” a rain shower will never leave you 
sitting by the side of the road waiting on AAA!

Contributed by Bill Aupperle



MAFFI Newsletter Minute

http://www.mafca.com/events/2018EarlyBirdRegistration.pdf

This will be a hub and spoke tour of the Redrock 
Canyonlands of Southern Utah and Northern Arizona. 
The tour will be based out of Kanab, Utah and travel 

through national parks and monuments of the area. The 
Canyonlands is home to miles of river canyons, mesas, 

buttes, slot canyons and brilliant red rock faces and 
peaks. We will tour through Bryce Canyon, which sits at 

the northernmost part of the Grand Staircase and 
stretches to the north rim of the Grand Canyon, Bryce 
Canyon, Zion National Park, and the Grand Staircase-
Escalate National Monument.   Registration materials 
will be available in “The Restorer” and on the MAFCA 

website in early 2019.

   There has been some recent redecorating in the Parts Department of 
the Museum. There had been a donation of 4 framed color drawings and 
John Marshall was inspired by those to recreate the “New” signs as seen 
in the photos. Once those were done, they were hung alongside the 
donated drawings, reframed and looking like the original pictures. We are 
always striving to keep our museum fresh and new for those returning to 
the museum for another look and especially for those who are coming for 
the first time. If you have been thinking about a trip to the museum, why 
not make plans to join us for Model A Day, September 15, 2018. If you 
can’t make it for Model A Day, the museum is open 7 days a week. Anytime 
you happen to be in the area, come by for a visit.
   Thank you for your continued support of the Model A Ford Foundation 
by both item donation and monetary support.

Marsha Quesnel
MAFFI Trustee
MAFFI, P.O. Box 28, Peotone, IL  60469-0028
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 
clubcontact@maffi.org



http://model-a-ford.org/event/come-a-dancin-n-branson-in-2018/

June 24 – July 1, 2018

� Monday Night Welcome Party to be held at the host hotel.
� Tuesday a dinner/show cruise on the Branson Belle Riverboat on   

Table Rock Lake.
� Wednesday Ice Cream social fashion show at the car museum.
� Thursday Grand Tour to Silver Dollar City a theme park centered 

around the 1880’s and 1890’s crafts and lore as well as 
rides for all ages. 

� Thursday evening Hot dog/ Brat fry hosted by the swap meet 
vendors in the parking lot of the host hotel, (a Doc Kalinka 
Tradition).

� Friday Awards Dinner at the host hotel.
� Saturday afternoon Scenic RR tour into deepest Arkansas.
� Saturday evening Dolly Pardon’s Dixie Stampeed Show and Dinner.
� Sunday farewell.

We are also working with the hotels for longer stay packages for those 
wanting to get an even bigger dose of Branson!

Host Hotel is the Edward Hotel and Convention Center

Youth Report

2019 MARC Membership Meet 

http://model-a-ford.org/event/marc-membership-meet-
savannah-georgia/

Little friends of Jim M.  
-future Model A Ford 

owners?

Charlie Monk’s 
son-in-law, 

daughter and 
family

A comfy ride for future Model A Ford owners!



     I got my Sport Coupe from Dr. Mike Werckle several years ago. It was in pieces and didn’t have any of the 
brackets to hold the top together.  I made all the brackets and restored all of the car and got it ready for painting. I 
had it painted, bought an upholstery kit and top. I assembled the car, did the upholstery and top.  I spent between 2 
and 3 years putting it together and have had it on the road for about 16 years.



     The Rock-Ford A’s started their tour by meeting for breakfast at the McDonald’s in Byron. It was a beautiful morning as we drove past the 
Byron Nuclear Plant most of us awed at the size of the two stacks! Road work ahead forced a reroute to save our cars from a fresh oiled road. 
From there it was smooth sailing until Dave Clark’s new motor overheated and had to be trailered home. Thanks to Anne’s husband Lee for the 
rescue. We met a set of twin high school graduating young men who were very excited to see and talk to the owners of our Model A’s as they 
were one year into rebuilding their own “A”! Several Peoria club members met us at our hotel and led us to a plastic molding plant for a great 
tour. Then on to Lou’s drive-In for a late lunch and a tour of the Washington, Illinois Historical Museum and Doctor’s Office.  The next day we 
headed to the Caterpillar Visitors’ Center and Museum. The tour started with a greeting and movie in a forty-seat theater in the dump bed of a 
huge reproduction mining truck with 14’ tires! Trucks this size are assembled on site at the mine.
They will run 24 hours a day for their lifespan of 20 years only shutting down for scheduled 
maintenance. There was much to see and heavy equipment operating simulators to test our skills 
at playing in the dirt. We headed off to lunch and then thanked our Peoria hosts before heading 
for home.  It was a great way to start the 2018
season.  
     Thanks to Wendell & Sharon Anderson and 
Dave & Sara Werckle for planning this trip!



     With temperatures soaring into the upper 90's overheating was the main concern at the 2018 Memorial Day 
Parade in Pecatonica Illinois. In fact, two cars had to turn around and head home because of overheating before 
even reaching the town. For the 15 cars that made it to the staging area, it was time to check the radiator level and 
prepare for the parade. It was a long, slow..... drive down the spectator lined streets of Pecatonica, with horns "ah-
ooo-ga-ing" that magical sound everyone loves. Waves and cheers rang out. Spectators gave us the thumbs up and 
shouted compliments about our cars. A couple of cars had to have water added add to radiators, but we all made it 
through the parade. Ron Kramer earned a rubber chicken returning home when his points and condenser gave out. 
Several of us had to turn the air conditioning on high by opening the driver’s door to get better air circulation.  Flo 
and Charlie Monk opened their home to the Club members after the parade for a very well- received ice cream social 
with the addition of Flo's home made cake........ Oh it just doesn't get any better than Flo's baking! As we devoured 
the cake and ice cream, we had a great social gathering talking about how we beat the heat. It was really another 
wonderful Rock-Ford-A's gathering. 

Thank you, Flo and Charlie!
                Contributed by Al Pedersen



Discussions about emblems,
dash mount steering column 

support and u-joint 
orientation.

Rubber chickens for Dave 
Clark and Ron Kramer. 
Thanks for being good 

sports, guys!



2108 Car Show at Faith Lutheran Church

1305 Blackhawk Blvd., in South Beloit, IL

 Saturday, June 30th from 10am-2pm

Car Cruise-In, in memory of Jimmy Jackson, and 
all proceeds will go to Vets Roll. Our famous Brat 
Stand will be open (brats, burgers, jumbo hotdogs, 
pork chop sandwiches) and there will be 
entertainment - no fee to enter - door prizes each 
half hour. 

Thank you!
~ Sue and George Brunson

22nd Annual Model A Day
Sunday, June 3rd, 2018   9am – 2pm

in Historic Sharon, Wisconsin

Free Admission
Dash Plaques for Registered Cars
50-50 Raffle
Gangster Shoot-Out Skit
Parts & Craft Vendors
Era Fashion Show
Raffle for Rebuilt Model A Carburetor or Distributor (winner’s choice)
Event Hats
Pig Roast Buffet
Ice Cream
Food Stops
Funnel Cakes
Popcorn
Live Band
Fun for All Ages

Over 200 Model A cars expected on downtown main streets – visit with the owners!
Model T cars are also welcome to park on the downtown main streets. 

 Other classic cars on outside of barricades, please.

Sponsored by The Historic Downtown Sharon LLC & the Rock-Ford A’s

Come Early!

Tech-talk about 
steering column 

mount.



Welcome New Member!

There are so many benefits to being a MARC and 
MAFCA member!  Join today!

http://model-a-ford.org/

http://www.mafca.com/

Rick and Glennda Case
Box 642m 64 Olive St.

Williams Bay, Wisconsin 53191
(262) 245-6426

1929 Tudor

Marlis Schmitz is very ill. 
Jack Mann is better.

Terry Clark is undergoing rehabilitation. 



Patronize Our Advertisers

Wanted:  “Gulf Oil” items (oil cans, signs, etc.) for my vintage gas station.    Contact: 
Wayne Henson 815-645-8695 or battgcmdr@aol.com

Rockton Hardware
203 W. Hawick Street

Rockton, IL
(815) 624-6000

Don Stien

For Sale:  Good used parts - 1929-31 wheels, '28-'29 rear bumpers, Ford script 
headlights, front axle-wishbone assembly, manifolds, starter, generator, front spring, plus 
many misc. parts. Contact: Bob Bellard (608) 362-8356, Beloit, WI.


